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  MARCH AT A GLANCE: 
 

 
 

       16th – Daisey Roe Thrift Shop Opens 
 
 
       17th – Happy St. Patrick’s Day 
 
 
        24th – Palm Sunday  
 
 
        28th – Maundy Thursday  
 
 
        29th – Good Friday  
 
 
        31st – Easter Sunday  
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Our Mission Statement: 
 

Our mission is to gather 
as a church family for 
worship and spiritual 
fellowship, to nurture 
and educate, and to 
proclaim the gospel to 
the world. 
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A NOTE FROM OUR PASTORS 
(This month's is from Pastor David) 

Dear Friends: 
        
Ash Wednesday came early this year and with it came the arrival of the season of Lent.  
We “resurrected” an ecumenical service that was held here in Branchville at the Methodist 
Church.  The service included communion and the imposition of ashes. 
 
“Imposition” is one of those technical terms used to describe the placing of ashes on the 
forehead or the hand.  Often the word is used to describe something that is put upon us 
like an imposed tax or an added burden.  Sometimes we apologize for something we are 
about to ask someone to do by saying, “I hope this isn’t an imposition on your time.” 
 
When it comes to Ash Wednesday, “imposition” might be a good word to describe this act 
after all.  Worship, in general, and Ash Wednesday, in particular, is an imposition on us.  
It is an added burden to our daily schedule and routine.  But the burden of worship is also 
a source of its blessing in our lives.  It is important to remember that we are more than just 
the sum of our accomplishments.  It is good to recall the words of the Ash Wednesday 
liturgy:  “Remember you are dust, and to dust you shall return.” 
 
So often we allow our own agendas, needs, wants and desires to crowd out any thoughts 
of the needs of others or the purposes of God.  We quickly slide into a sea of self-
indulgence with frequent side trips to the islands of self-absorption and self-pity.   
 
Worship has a capacity to lift us out of our solo cruise around our own little world so that 
we can see a larger picture, a more varied landscape than we ever imagined.  Remember-
ing what God has done for us in Christ Jesus can renew us and free us from our captivity 
to our past or to the narrow view of our present or our presumed future. 
 
Especially after our Pandemic experience, if you have found that attending regular 
worship has become less of a priority in your life, you might want to reconsider! 
 
Throughout this year of worship you will hear the breadth of the gospel message of good 
news and hope.  You will be challenged by things you had been unaware of in the past.  
You may even sense some urgency and a tug upon you to consider ways you might be of 
service to others. 
 
The stain of the ashes on Ash Wednesday lingers throughout the season of Lent and 
throughout our lives whether or not we chose to have them imposed on us at the Ash 
Wednesday service.  They are the flip side of the water of our baptism.  Just as we walk 
through life “wet” because of God’s claim upon us in baptism, we also walk through life 
marked with ashes. 
 
May the reminder of God’s presence and powerful plan to save us keep us humble and 
thankful, focused on God and better able to view ourselves and those around us. 
 
I hope it isn’t an imposition to say: “See you in church!” 
 
Faithfully yours, 
Pastor David 
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 All suffering from cancer 
and mental illness 

 Anita 
 Alycia 
 Amy Hickey 
 Anita 
 Atlas Valenti, newborn 

going through brain sur-
gery. 

 Baby Lee 
 Baby Matt 
 Beth 
 Bev 
 Bev Simons 
 Bill 
 Bob Price Sr. 
 Bobby 
 Cara Zubl, diagnosed 

with Lymphoma 
 Carmen 
 Carolyn 
 Casey 
 Cindy Jones 
 Dave Parson and Kenny 

Bekin 

 Esther 
 Ethan 
 Fred, Charlie, Joann 
 Full recovery for Nick 
 Grace 
 Greg & Kris Krueger 
 Harry Horodeck and his 

wife Jeanette 
 Joanne & Charlie 
 John & Connie Dubas 
 Jolene 
 Karen 
 Karen M. 
 Karrie Barlett 
 Kelly Grunstra 
 Kenny 
 Kim 
 Lauren 
 Linda Buehrer 
 Little Edward 
 Madeline Ploetner 
 Margie 
 Marie 
 Matthew 
 Mercedes 
 Michele 
 Mike Blackburn 
 Mike Opilla 
 Molly Grace 
 Nanny Gore 
 Penny 
 Rick Novotny 
 Rob 
 Robyn 
 Rodger 
 Ron Gibbins 
 Sandy McCurry 
 Suzi 
 Tammy & Tom 

 The Cafasso and 
Sharkey families on the 
loss of Jean 

 The family of Anna Mae 
Walsh 

 The family of Anna Mary 
Marchette  

 The family of Deb Seo 
 The family of Ginny 
 The family  of Joanna 

Chase 
 The family of John Law-

son 
 The family of Rosemary 

Burke 
 The Seminuk family 
 The Sheffield, Corner-

stone & Country theater 
families on the loss of 
Pat. 

 The Snook family and 
healing of newborn son, 
Miller 

 Tom Coulter 
 
 
 

 Happy Birthday  
Mike Opilla 

 Happy First Birthday to 
Grandson Benjamin 

 
 
 
 
 

Please offer prayers for these 
concerns that have been 
brought to our attention. They 
are collected each Sunday 
morning during the past month 
from the prayer concerns list 
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MISSION NEWS - Last Month of our 1st Quarter Mission – with an age-old 
challenge: HUNGER! Our first quarterly Local Mission once again focuses 
on helping to feed the hungry in two local “soup kitchens”: Manna House 
and Harvest House. Both of these long-running programs have adapted to 
the changes that come with time as they continue to provide a solid meal to 
those in need. Your donations will ensure the food and supplies that are 

needed will be available in order to serve our local population in need. Please help us continue to 
support these well-established organizations with a check made out to FPCB with “1st Quarterly 
Mission” in the memo line. If you are in the sanctuary, you can use the special envelopes in the 
pew. Your donations really make a difference! And, if you have time to contribute, we often need 
volunteers to help prepare and serve the meals at the First Presbyterian Church of Newton on the 
4th Tuesday of the month. You can contact the church office or Bev Simon for more information. 
It is a wonderful experience! 
 
The Souper Bowl of Caring garnered $210 in a one-time collection that will 
be donated to our 1st Quarter local mission of local soup kitchens —Manna 
House and Harvest House. Thank you all for donating! 

 
MANNA HOUSE $5 SPAGETTI DINNER – Indoor dining or take-out , First 
Presbyterian Church, 54 High St., Newton (Church Street Entrance), March 
12th 5:00 to 6:30pm. Adults $5.00, Children 5-12 $3.00, and under 5 Free 
(included are spaghetti, salad, bread, and cookies or ice-cream)!   
 

THE ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING mission begins with Lent. This 
event lasts until Easter Sunday and the money we collect will go to help peo-
ple in need around the globe as well as support the Johnsonburg Presbyteri-
an Camp and Retreat Center. You can expect the Congregational OGHS let-
ter to arrive in your inbox or mailbox shortly where we have shared more de-
tails regarding the donation and how to contribute. As always, giving to a good cause is good for 
the soul so we hope you will take the time to support this annual Presbyterian Church USA effort!  
 

DEACONS’ NEWS – We are always looking for help with providing a meal 
for a sick church member or for a person or family in need. If you would be 
willing to take part in this ministry of care and concern (on an occasional 
basis), please let Linda Osbourne know. Thanks!  
 

THE FOOD PANTRY is in need of canned Dinty Moore stew, chili, and cof-
fee. Please consider donating to this continuous need in our community.  
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THE DAISEY ROE THRIFT SHOP is planning to reopen March 16th, 9am-12pm. We 
are now accepting CLEAN, REUSABLE items for the shop. Thank you – Gail B 
 

SPRING IS JUST AROUND THE CORNER — The First Presbyterian 
Church of Branchville and the Daisey Roe Chain are planning their 27th An-
nual Spring Flea Market including the thrift shop on Saturday May 18, 2024, 
from 9 am to 2 pm.  Our group will be renting tables indoors / outdoors for 
$20.00 each.  Table space is limited to 30 tables.  We do the advertising and 
provide tables for indoor / outdoor rain or shine.  Daisey Roe keeps spaces 
for our church members who are interested in renting a table.  Please send in your check by May 
1st, 2024, to reserve your space.   

Co-Chairwomen: Marion Alden and Beverly Keur 
Marion Alden, 170 Culver View Lane, Branchville NJ 07826.   
Contact Branchville Presbyterian Church # 973-948-3495 
 

SPRING GATHERING OF PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN IN HIGH-
LANDS PRESBYTERY — Parish House of Morristown Church 65 
South St, Morristown (plenty of parking in the Parish House lot, and 
the building is accessible) April 13, 2024 9:30 - Registration 10:00 - 
Introduction of Speaker/program 12:00 - Lunch 1:30 - Worship 

2:00pm - Blessings for safe travel home Our guest speaker is Marianne Montero, who went to the 
border with the U S A Mission Experience last Fall. She will tell the story of what they saw, expe-
rienced, and learned about this region of the country and the issues surrounding immigration. 
Women from other Presbyteries are welcome! Please register with Doris Christians at dorischris-
tians64@gmail.com via e-mail. $5.00 will be collected as the door for lunch. There will be lots of 
information on the Churchwide Gathering, Justice and Peace resources, the Bible Study at Stony 
Point, making blankets.  
 
NEW POLICY ON ALCOHOL USE IN FELLOWSHIP HALL Our Session recently approved a 
policy regarding Alcohol use for events in our Fellowship Hall.  The full policy is available to any-
one who may be interested in reading it.  In short, it requires all building users, members or non-
members, to contact the Session if they would like permission to serve beer and/or wine at an 
event.  The Session will consider each request on a case-by-case basis. 
If Session approves allowing alcohol to be served, it is the responsibility 
of the event creator to obtain insurance coverage for the event.  This in-
surance policy must be received by Session prior to the date of the 
event. 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION CORNER 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL SCOOP  
 Linda Osborne and Liz Dietz will be in the classroom this month, 

3/3 - 3/17 sharing an Easter theme with many fun activities 
planned, which you won't want to miss!  

 VBS: This year we will be supporting Frankford Plains Methodist 
church in Augusta. They have a very fun and dynamic VBS which 
has been going for 60+ years! It will be held Aug. 12-16. We will 
need to send a few volunteers, so if you are interested, please let 
me know.  You do not have to go for all 5 days. Easter blessings to all of you. - Donna Havelin 
 

ADULT EDUCATION 

ADULT SOUP & STUDY  
 We will continue with our Thurs. eve "Soup and Study", Lenten series on the "Portraits of Je-

sus" through 3/21. We meet at 5:30-6:45. Nancy and David have graciously agreed to contin-
ue this format of study with us into the future. More details on the next segment to follow.  

 
 
SESSION RETREAT HIGLIGHTS 
 

Our session got together for a retreat on Saturday, Feb. 24th.  The guiding principle was 
“structure follows mission.”  That is: we need to be clear on our mission and our ministry goals 
before we determine what kind of structure (committee or otherwise) we need to carry out our 
mission. 
 
Session members each completed a personal “Gifts Inventory” to help identify where their partic-
ular gifts and abilities lie and how these can be used in the work of the session. 
 
We talked about goals and priorities for the next year.  These goals included:  Communicating 
our Church activities to the larger community, Vacation Bible School, Being seen positively in the 
community, Re-organizing Sunday School for the future, and Increasing our membership through 
outreach and welcoming. 
 
We also finalized the committee structure and leaders, as well as which of our Interim co-pastors 
would be resourcing each committee. 
 
There was plenty of laughter and goodwill, along with great food, 
to keep us energized and focused on trying to be the best ses-
sion we can be for this moment in our church’s life. 
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FEBRUARY SESSION MEETING HIGHLIGHTS (2/12) 
 
 There will be a Session retreat on February 24, 2024. 
 The Discernment study will begin in March. It will take 4 to 6 months to complete. 
 Session has coffee hour for the month of March. Volunteers are: 

 March 3rd – Sue Parson and Donna Havelin 
 March 10th – Sandy Carlisle 
 March 17th – Buzz Alden 
 March 24th – Mike & Karen Opilla 

 Daisey Roe Flea Markets were approved for May 18th and September 7th. This will be amend-
ed to September 14th at the next session meeting. 

 Sunday School has volunteers signed up thru June. Please volunteer. 
 A “Soup and Study” series will begin on February 22 thru March 21st. It is a Lenten study called 

“Gospel Portraits of Jesus”. 
 A motion was approved for joining the Frankford Plains Methodist Church and the Branchville 

Methodist Church’s Vacation Bible School if they are agreeable. 
 There will be an inquiry class for anyone interested in membership in April. Date to be deter-

mined. 
 Considering magnetic name tags to be worn during fellowship/coffee hour. This will help new 

members and potential new pastor in getting to know the names of everyone. 
 Considering a picture directory to be done “in-house”. John Newcomer may be interested in as-

sisting with taking pictures.  
 Possible Fellowship activities being considered: 
 Tour of Hindu Temple-BAPS Shri Swaminarayan Mandir in Robbinsville NJ. 
 Book club for women. 
 Dinners hosted in homes of parishioners in the spring. 
 Opening balance this month was $94,558.61. 
 First payment of $626.88 has been made for Per Capita. 
 January New Covenant disbursement was $4,357.57. 
 FMI donated $3,500 to the church in January. 
 Food Pantry received $420 in donations in memorial of Jean Ransom. 
 On Palm Sunday, we will have a purple drape on the cross. On Good Friday we will have a 

black drape on the cross. On Easter Sunday we will have a flower on a cross on the front lawn. 
 Our pianos have been valued at $750 and $500. They will be put on Facebook to sell for a do-

nation to the church. 
 A motion was approved to purchase a copyright license for music. 
 A motion was approved to purchase the 2024 Lenten devotional from Outlook. 
 The kitchen exhaust hood has been installed. 
 County Health Department has approved our kitchen as “base of operations” for the hot dog 

food truck. 
 Looking for a used dishwasher. 
 We have received 25 out of 110 pledges. This is $56,420 pledged vs $80,000 budget. 
 Per Capita remains the same as last year. $42.50. We have received $240.50 towards Per Cap-

ita. That is 5.66 people. 
 The church website page is being updated. 
 Pastor David has submitted a request to Presbytery for a grant for $2,000 to re-build the website 

and for new microphones. 
 At the January Presbytery meeting, we were advised that there will be a “Presbytery scramble”. 

(swapping pastors and a few members) Need to sign up by March 4th. More info to follow. 
 It was approved to hold a pet adoption day with the help of “Cold Nose, Warm Heart”. 
 Mike Opilla will spearhead a blood drive in honor of Jean Ransom.  
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Step Up and Out for Stewardship 
 
What a friend we have in Jesus.  What a privilege to carry everything to God In prayer! 
We should never be discouraged. Take it to the Lord in prayer. 
Jesus knows our every weakness. Take it to the Lord in prayer. 
 
Words from:“ What a friend we have in Jesus”. Joseph Medlicott Scriven (1885) 
 
What is Stewardship during Lent 
 
The above are parts of a song we do not often think about, and it was part of the church service 
the other Sunday. Because Jesus is our friend, we do have the privilege to take our troubles and 
trials to him in prayer and our gratitude. 
 In this busy season in the life of the church, we are reminded that Jesus took time to go apart for 
a while, and he would sometimes invite disciples to join him. He was asking his “friends” to join 
him. 
Maybe you feel overwhelmed now as we are in the midst of Lent and Palm Sunday and Easter 
Sunday are soon upon us.  What does that mean to you? Coloring eggs and chocolate bunnies? 
One great hour of sharing? “Jesus Christ Superstar” by Andrew Llyod Weber? Are you too preoc-
cupied to think of your friend Jesus?  
Our friend Jesus has given every one of us spiritual gifts. Mine happen to be FAITH as a nurturing 
gift, SERVANTHOOD as an outreaching gift, and ADMINISTRATION as an organizing gift. I 
thank my friend Jesus for these spiritual gifts and pray, especially now through LENT to show me 
how to use these in stewardship. Are you too preoccupied to go briefly apart while you pray to our 
friend Jesus? 
   
Happy Easter 2024!   Our friend LIVES! 
 
 

Yours In fellowship – 
Susan Parson  

Stewardship Chair 
sepk@icloud.com 
551.358.1266 
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Chris Williams was born and raised in Willard MO, where he attended Clear Creek 
Baptist Church.  He spent 6 years in Texas as a member of the Air Force and then 
moved to the mid-Atlantic for work where he met his wife Becky.  He lives with his 
wife and daughter Lily in Sparta NJ, where he works as a software developer.  He 
is excited to be joining the Branchville Presbyterian Church. 
 
Becky Williams grew up in Bernardsville, NJ, and attended Hilltop Presbyterian 
Church in Mendham. She graduated from Penn State in 2013 with a degree in Civil 
Engineering and moved to Baltimore. There she met her husband, Chris, at a 
neighborhood pub where they would both go to watch football on Sundays. Becky 
and Chris moved to New Jersey in June of 2022 and currently live in Sparta. After 
their daughter Lily was born, they decided they wanted to start attending church 
once again. Becky is excited to join the Branchville Presbyterian Church because 
she has a number of family connections to it--her parents, Mike and Laurie, were 
married here, and her Grandma, Brenda, was active in the church's music program 
for many years before she passed away in 2009.   
 
Linda Wistermayer. Originally brought up in  Leonia; attending the Leonia Presby-
terian church where I sang in the choir and was President of the Youth Group in 
high school. After college; met my late husband while working at NJ Bell. We set-
tled in Denville in 1977; our son Paul was born there and we all attended Union Hill 
Chapel, where I was an elder and had many positions. In 2005 we moved full time 
to our Lake Owassa vacation home location where we built a brand new house 
while our son was attending West Point. My husband dealt with Alzheimer's for 
many years and passed in 2011. I have been attending the Branchville Methodist 
church with my Harmony chorus friends; since then. When both ministers left in 
Branchville; I decided to return to my roots. Hearing Nancy’s sermons was like a si-
ren call; come back, come back. So here I am. My son , a surgeon at Walter Reed; 
has a beautiful family and I will be spending more time there but when I am here; I 
look forward to joining all of you in the next phase of our church’s life.  
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HOLY WEEK EVENTS 

 
Palm/Passion Sunday, 10 a.m.  March 24th 
 
Holy Week begins with our Palm Sunday service on March 24th.  Palm Sunday 
is also known as Passion Sunday, since it marks the beginning of Jesus’ walk 
to the Cross, the Tomb, and the glory of Resurrection morning on Easter.  
There is no way to get to Easter without going through the sufferings he en-
dured.  We hope you will be able to observe a holy week as the culmination to this season of 
Lent. 
 
Maundy Thursday, 7 p.m. 

 
“Maundy” comes from the Latin word “mandatum.”  It means 
“commanded.”  (Think:  “mandated.”)  Jesus’ commanded his disciples to love 
one another as he gathered with them at the Last Supper.  We will gather on 
Thursday evening for a service of Scripture, Sermon, prayers and Holy Com-
munion, in remembrance of this sacred night. 
 

Good Friday Ecumenical Service, 7 p.m. 
 
This year we are hosting our friends from the Branchville and Frankford Plains Unit-
ed Methodist Churches for a remembrance of Jesus’ crucifixion and death.  The ser-
vice will include Scripture, reflections on the 7 Last Words, combined choirs, and 
prayers.   
 
Easter Morning, 10 a.m. 

 
The celebration of the Resurrection of Jesus Christ is the highpoint of the 
Christian calendar.  We hope you will be able to join us for this special day! 

 

 
 
 

WORSHIP NOTES 
 
Our order for worship is also called the Service for the Lord’s Day.  It is rooted in scripture, tradi-
tions of the larger Christian church and in our Reformed heritage. The Word and the Sacraments 
are central in worship and are the basis for our faith and life together.   
 
When we gather together to worship God, we are proclaiming our witness to the 
world.  We are the body of Christ, gathered for worship, sent out into the world 
in mission. When does worship begin?  Our Book of Common Worship states 
that worship begins as people gather.  The people prepare for worship by pray-
ing in silence or during music offered to God. It is a gift to all of us to gather, and 
to begin with centering our hearts and minds on the worship of God. 
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PAST VISION RENEWED (PVR) CAMPAIGN 

AND/OR DONATION OF 
EASTER LILIES FOR THE SANCTUARY  

 
 

 The Music & Worship Committee thanks you for supporting PVR for church im-
provements or giving a lily for our Easter Service. Please remember to take your lily 
after the service or let Gail know if you would like it to go to a church member on 
the Deacons’ prayer and concern list. With our thanks, Happy Easter! 
  
You may give a gift in memory or in honor of a loved one to help grow our PVR 
campaign. Easter Lilies are a beautiful symbol of the Easter Season and the prom-
ise of spring. You may order your Easter Lily now for Easter Sunday, March 31st.  
Make checks for $15 each, payable to “First Presbyterian Church” along with your 
order form and give to Gail Burckes or Alycia in office by March 10th. 
 
 
      Donation to PVR Campaign_________ 
 

-or- 
 

Easter Lily @ $15 each_________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
In Memory of ________________________________ 

or  
In Honor of _______________________________ 

 
Given by______________________________________ 
 
 
Phone #___________________________________ 
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Jennifer Knaust    3/2 
Bev Simon    3/2 
Dot Westpy    3/3 
Nancy Clink    3/8 
Baylie Rawson    3/8 
Kay Hatch    3/8 
Jeff Willis  3/15 
Bev Keur  3/16 
 

Frank Cardinale  3/18 
Bret Swanson  3/20 
Stephanie Leenheer  3/23 
Ellen Santoro  3/25 
Geoff Dean  3/26 
David Langley  3/26 
Geri Sutphen  3/27 
Matthew Seeger  3/30  

 
 

Potato & Spring Onion Pancakes 
 

 
INGREDIENTS 

 140g floury potatoes (weighed after peeling),  
cut into large chunks 

 50g self-raising flour 
 ½ tsp bicarbonate of soda 
 3 large eggs 
 5 tbsp MILK 
 3 spring onions 
 2 Tsp sunflower oil 
 Knob of butter 
 6 strips of bacon 

 
 
 
PREPARATION 
 1. Put the potatoes in a large pan of salted water and boil until tender. Drain well, tip back into 

the pan, shake for 1 min over a gentle heat to dry them off, then mash and leave to cool.  
2. Put the cooled mash in a bowl with the flour and bicarb. Whisk 1 egg with the milk, season, 

tip into the bowl and whisk until smooth. Stir in the spring onions, reserving some to serve.  
3. In a non-stick frying pan, heat half the oil and butter until sizzling, then spoon in half the pan-

cake batter to make 3 pancakes. Cook for 1 min or so on each side until browned and set un-
derneath, then flip and cook the other side. Keep warm in the oven while you make 3 more 
pancakes.  

4. Wipe out the pan, add the bacon and sizzle until almost crisp. Push to one side and crack in 
the 2 remaining eggs – with a splash more oil if needed. Fry to your liking, then serve with the 
pancakes and bacon, sprinkled with the remaining spring onions.  



13  

MARCH 2024                   CHURCH KEY NEWSLETTER 

Page 13 

 

View our website at:   
http://www.fpcbranchville.org  

 
and Facebook at: 

http://www.facebook.com   
 

You may e-mail  
the secretary at presbsec@ptd.net  

 
View a daily devotion at: 
http://www.d365.org    

 
First Presbyterian Church of Branchville 

PO Box 1 
3-5 Wantage Avenue 
Branchville, NJ 07826 
Phone 973-948-3495 

 

MARCH VOLUNTEERS 
USHERS  

Deacon of the Month—Wende Clausen 
3rd –  Marion & Buzz Alden 
10th –  Nancy Lange/Nancy Clink 
17th –  Trish Cherney/Linda Wistermeyer 
24th –  Linda Osborne/Wende Clausen 
28th –  Karen Opilla/Gail Burckes 
29th –  Karen Opilla/Gay Plog 
31st –  Sandy Carlisle/Patrick Murphy 

LAY READERS  
3rd –  Trish Cherney 
10th –  Debbie Anderson 
17th –  Kathleen Katzenstein 
24th –  Patrick Murphy 
28th –  OPEN 
29th –  OPEN 
31st –  OPEN 

MARCH FLOWER CHART: 
 

If you would like to provide flowers for any 
of the dates, please see instructions below: 
 

Dates: 
 
3rd –   
10th –   
17th –   
24th –   
31st –   
 
Call Lisa the week before your signup to 
have flowers delivered. Gail Burckes will 
contact you for your dedication or  
memorial. 
 

Flowers By Lisa  862-268-3123 

 
 
 
 
 
 

MARCH COFFEE HOUR 
 

SESSION 



MARCH 2024

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2

3
10:00 AM Worship

4
3:00 PM Music &
Worship Meeting
7:00 PM Session

Meeting

5 6
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

Food Panty

7
5:30 PM - 6:45 PM
Adult Soup & Study
7:00 PM - 8:00 PM
Chancel Choir

8 9

10
10:00 AM Worship
11:15 AM Christian
Education Meeting

11 12 13
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

Food Panty

14
5:30 PM - 6:45 PM
Adult Soup & Study
7:00 PM - 8:00 PM
Chancel Choir

15 16
9:00 AM -12:00 PM

Daisey Roe Thrift Shop

17
10:00 AM Worship

18 19
7:00 PM Deacons

Meeting

20
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

Food Panty

21
5:30 PM - 6:45 PM
Adult Soup & Study
7:00 PM - 8:00 PM
Chancel Choir

22 23
9:00 AM -12:00 PM

Daisey Roe Thrift Shop

24
10:00 AM Worship

25 26 27
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

Food Panty

28
7:00 PM Maundry
Thursday Service

29
7:00 PM Good Friday

Service

30
9:00 AM -12:00 PM

Daisey Roe Thrift Shop

31
10:00 AM Worship

Feb 2024
S M T W T F S

1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28 29

Apr 2024
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5 6
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
14 15 16 17 18 19 20
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
28 29 30
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